## MINUTES OF THE JUNE 27, 2013 DEER REDUCTION COMMITTEE MEETING

Members present: Jacob Bethune, Andrew Coombs, Paul Hatch, Jr., Scott Sienkiewicz,

Donald Johnson, Gilbert Rivera-Vice Chair, and William Tilden-Chair

Members absent: Rachel Rolerson-Smith and Carol Macaulay Others present: Sandy Oliver-Ex Officio, Pam and Alan Schreiber

William Tilden, Chair called the meeting to order at 4:30pm. Quorum was established.

Jacob Bethune offered to take minutes for this meeting.

# Approval of Minutes for meeting of 6/19/13

Motion was made and seconded. The Minutes of 6/19/13 were approved as written.

#### New Business:

Election of a Secretary: No nominations at this time. It was tabled until the next meeting.

### Next Meeting of Maine Dept. of Inland Fish & Wildlife Advisory Council:

Will be in August. Bill talked to them. We need to get on their Agenda to talk about changing the length of the Special Hunt from 12/16/13 to 2/28/2014.

## Tick Survey:

Health Center will take care of this survey. Money will come out of DRC budget.

#### Old Business:

None

## Miscellaneous:

- Gil Rivera reported on new information out. Ticks can be on you for 36 hours before becoming a problem.
- Paul Hatch will look into butchers for the hunt and contact Hunters for the Hungry.
- Need to schedule hunter safety course.
- Paul would like to see print out of the DRC budget.
- Find out about price for deer tags. Bill will talk to Keel Kemper.

Next meeting: July 25, 2013, Town Office, 4:30pm

Meeting adjourned: 5:15pm

Respectfully submitted.

Jacob Bethune

WORD: DRC Minutes 6 27 13